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Singapore, 5 February 2020 – Hong Leong Group has implemented precautionary measures across 
its businesses in accordance with guidelines from the relevant local authorities. At the moment, our 
measures for employees only take effect in the case of employees with a recent China travel history. 
Employees who recently travelled to or are travelling to/from China (including transit); or came into 
contact with persons who travelled to Hubei, China, are required to submit their travel details and 
undergo a 14-day monitoring period. During this period, staff have either been advised to adopt 
flexible work arrangements, such as telecommuting and teleconferencing or been granted leave of 
absence. Staff have been advised to remain vigilant and to practice good personal hygiene. 
 
Business continuity plans are in place and will be acted upon when necessary. 
 
Precautionary measures have been implemented across our offices and building premises. These 
include more frequent cleaning and sanitisation of public surfaces such as doors, elevator buttons 
and lobby turnstiles. Hand sanitisers have been placed at customer contact areas such as hotel 
lobbies, malls and sales galleries. All our frontline employees and stakeholders have been briefed on 
exercising caution and maintaining good personal hygiene practices.  
 
Hotels and offices under the Hong Leong Group, which are located in other countries, have been 
advised to adopt measures mandated by their local authorities. 
 
The health and well-being of our employees, tenants, guests and customers remain our utmost 
priority. We will continue to monitor the situation closely. Further measures may be implemented as 
the situation evolves. 
 
 
 


